
Important Dates 

04/22     No School 

04/28     Grand Rapids Symphony 

04/30     Junior /Senior Prom 

05/06     Middle School Carnival 

05/27     Graduation 

05/30 Memorial Day 

06/10 Last Day of School 

Hesperia Schools 

Spring Newsletter 
Hesperia Building Project 

Wrapping Up 

From: Dean Havelka 

 

 I’ve been waiting since June of 

2009 to write this article letting 

district residents know that the 

construction project is nearing 

completion. With the exception 

of some athletic flooring in the 

middle school gym addition, all 

of the construction work on the 

project has been completed. Contractors are in the process of finishing up their 

punch lists to correct any areas that need to be addressed before we sign off on 

the project.  

 

The district is also looking at the 

possibility of tackling two or 

three additional remodeling pro-

jects with remaining bond dollars. 

Favorable bids have enabled the 

project to come in under the 

amount originally budgeted. As a 

result, the board is looking at 

addressing projects that were 

identified initially and eliminated 

due to budget priorities. Projects being considered include: renovation of the 

existing kitchen and transportation facilities and renovation of or construction 

of a new restroom facility to accommodate spectators at football, track, base-

ball and softball events. District representatives are working with Triangle Asso-

ciates to develop pricing options for the additional projects listed above.  

 

Budgetary information on the projects listed above will be provided to board of 

education members for their review and approval prior to the conclusion of this 

school year. Work on these additional projects would be completed this sum-

mer, with all work completed prior to the beginning of school in the fall. 
 

April 15th, 2011 



To accomplish great things we must not only act, but also dream; not only plan, but 

also believe  ~Anatole France ~ 

Superintendent’s Letter 

To our Hesperia Community School District Community: 

 

As you are aware, Governor Rick Snyder unveiled his budget proposal for the State, which includes significant 

cuts for K-12 Education.  I wanted to take a moment to let you know what those cuts will mean for the Hesperia 

Community School District. 

 

The governor is proposing a $470 per pupil reduction in state aid for local school districts for next year.  This is in 

addition to the substantial cuts in revenue that we have experienced for the past several years.  The bottom line is 

that the Hesperia Community School District will receive approximately $542,000 less to educate our students in 

2011-2012 than we did in 2010-2011 

 

These proposed cuts will be devastating to every school district statewide.  It will force many into deficit and will 

have a significant impact on each school in Michigan. 

 

Because of prudent fiscal planning, the Hesperia Community School district is in a better position than most.  

Since 2003, we have cut over $2.2 million from the district’s budget and spent nearly $1.1 million in fund equity 

that we had set aside for emergencies.  At the time of the governor’s announcement, we had already planned for 

a reduction in revenue of $270 per pupil from the 2010-2011 budget.  The governor’s proposed budget will require 

the district to reduce our per pupil revenue by an additional $200 per student for a total of $470 for the 2011-2012 

budget.  Through careful budgeting, up until now, we have been able to keep most cuts away from the classroom, 

but there is only so much we can cut before there just isn’t anywhere to go. 

 

Governor Snyder’s proposed reductions will affect every student in the Hesperia Community School District.   

These reductions will force us to cut programming, staff and other areas that directly affect instruction.  You can 

see the governor’s proposed budget at the following web page: http://www.michigan.gov/documents/

budget/1_34597_7.pdf.  

 

The district’s administration is in the process of working on the 2011-2012 budget with the intent of factoring in 

these latest budget cuts from the State.    

 

In closing, these are difficult times and we realize that there are no easy answers.  Rest assured, we will continue 

to put our student’s needs first and make every decision with the goal of ensuring that the Hesperia Community 

School District is able to offer the highest quality education for students for generations to come. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dean Havelka, 

Superintendent 



ATTENTION PARENTS: 

NEW CHICKENPOX and ADOLESCENT IMMUNIZA-

TION REQUIREMENTS BEGINNING JANUARY 1, 

2010 

Required for ALL children entering kindergarten, all 

6TH grade students and ALL children changing 

school districts: 

Two doses of varicella (Var) vaccine or history of 

chickenpox disease 

Required for ALL children enrolled in 6th grade and 

for ALL children  

11 through 18 years changing school districts: 

One dose of meningococcal (MCV4 or MPSV4) 

vaccine on or after the 11th birthday. 

One dose of tetanus/diphtheria/acellular pertussis; 

(Tdap) on or after the 11th birthday if 5 years 

since last dose of tetanus/diphtheria vaccine. 

(DTaP, Td, DT) 

Two doses of varicella vaccine or history of chick-

enpox disease 

If you have any question regarding the immuniza-

tion status of your child: 

Check with your doctor 

Check with the school nurse office regarding what 

data is reflected in the Michigan immunization 

data base  

A waiver must be on file if required immunizations 

are declined 

New Immunization Requirements 

“You have two hands. One to help yourself, the second to help others.” 

Baseball Spring Training 

On behalf of the Hesperia Baseball coaching staff and play-

ers, thank you to all the local businesses and individuals 

that helped with the fundraising for the Panther Baseball 

team.  With your kind efforts and donations the team was 

able to take 18 players south to Gulf Shores, Alabama over 

spring break.  This would not be possible without the help 

and support from the community and Panther Baseball 

family.  Thanks to each and everyone one of you! 

 

Coach Rider 



Science Olympiad 

 

News from the High School Principal 

Greetings from Hesperia High School 

 
As winter slowly fades and the signs of spring are all around us, our 

thoughts naturally turn to spring sports, prom, graduation and all of 

the other wonderful things that come with this time of year.  Howev-
er, I would like to take this opportunity to reflect on some of the very 

positive things that have happened at Hesperia High School since our 

last newsletter.  

 
This past winter gave us many opportunities to celebrate the achieve-

ments of our students.  The wrestling team, under the direction of 

Doug Baird and Craig Zeerip, once again had an outstanding season.  
With a squad made up predominantly of underclassmen, the team 

won its seventh consecutive league title, 16th consecutive District title 

and their seventh consecutive Regional title.  In addition, the wres-
tlers maintained their status as one of the State’s elite programs.  

Once again they wrestled their way to the State Finals before losing a 

hard fought match to Hudson to finish as the 2011 State Runner Up.  
Individually, nine Hesperia Wrestlers earned All-State honors with 

Cody Wolever winning the State Championship at heavyweight. 

 
Our Science Olympiad team, coached by Jennifer Sherburn, recently 

competed at its annual competition in Greenville.  After many weeks 

of planning and preparation, the team finished a very respectable sev-

enth in a competitive 15-team field.  The team’s success was linked to 
a big increase in participation and enthusiasm as, for the first time 

ever; the program featured a full 15-member roster.  Much like the 

wrestling program, the future looks bright for our Science Olympiad 
team, as all but two of its members were underclassmen. 

 

Hesperia High School recently received another bit of exciting news.  
Among the county schools, our senior class had the highest percent-

age of students to meet or exceed the ACT College Readiness Stand-

ards.  In order to be deemed college ready by ACT, a student must 
receive a minimum score of 18 in English, 21 in Reading, 22 in Math, 

and 24 in Science.   

 

 All of these successes have come about as a result of a great deal of 
hard work. Our staff and students are to be commended for the time 

and effort they have invested in making them happen. 

 
Have a great spring. 

 

Dennis Peacock 
High School Principal   



Spring Athletic Schedules 

Baseball 
Boys Varsity 

Tuesday 04/12/11 Walkerville High School Away 4:00PM 
Friday 04/15/11 *Holton High School Away 4:00PM 

Saturday 04/16/11 OCM @ Shelby/Hart Away  9:00AM 
Tuesday 04/19/11 *Reed City High School Home 4:00PM 

Thursday 04/21/11 *Central Montcalm High Sch Away  4:00PM 
Tuesday 04/26/11 *Big Rapids High School Home 4:00PM 

Saturday 04/30/11 Ken Smith Tourn. Home 9:00AM 
Monday 05/02/11 Fifth Third Park Home 4:00PM 

Tuesday 05/03/11 *Lakeview High School Home 4:00PM 
Thursday 05/05/11 Hart High School Home 4:00PM 

Tuesday 05/10/11 *White Cloud High School Away  4:00PM 
Friday 05/13/11 *Morley Stanwood HS Away  4:00PM 

Tuesday 05/17/11 *Chippewa Hills High School Home 4:00PM 
Thursday 05/19/11 Shelby High School Away  4:00PM 

Friday 05/20/11 Montague High School Home 4:00PM 

Tuesday 05/24/11 Pentwater High School Away  4:00PM 

Boys JV 

Friday 04/15/11 *Holton High School Home 4:00PM 

Saturday 04/16/11 Hesperia Tourn. Home 9:00AM 
Tuesday 04/19/11 *Reed City High School Away  4:00PM 

Thursday 04/21/11 *Central Montcalm High Sch Home 4:00PM 
Tuesday 04/26/11 *Big Rapids High School Away  4:00PM 

Tuesday 05/03/11 *Lakeview High School Away  4:00PM 
Thursday 05/05/11 Hart High School Away 4:00PM 

Tuesday 05/10/11 *White Cloud High School Home 4:00PM 
Friday 05/13/11 *Morley Stanwood HS Home 4:00PM 

Tuesday 05/17/11 *Chippewa Hills High School Away 4:00PM 
Thursday 05/19/11 Shelby High School Home 4:00PM 

Friday 05/20/11 Montague High School Away  4:00PM 

Golf 
Boys Varsity 

Saturday 04/23/11 Fremont Invite Away  9:00AM 
Tuesday 04/26/11 *Hesperia Jamboree Home  9:00AM 

Tuesday 05/03/11 *Lakeview Jamboree Away  9:00AM 
Thursday 05/05/11 Grant High School (at Briar Hill) Home 3:30PM 

Tuesday 05/10/11 *Reed City Jamboree Away  9:00AM 
Wednesday 05/11/11 OCM @ Colonial/Hart Away  3:30PM 

Friday 05/13/11 Providence Christian High (at Village Green) 3:30PM 
Tuesday 05/17/11 *Big Rapids Jamboree Away 9:00AM 

Tuesday 05/24/11 *League Tourn. Away  9:00AM 

Softball 
Girls Varsity 

Tuesday 04/12/11 Walkerville High School Away 4:00PM 
Friday 04/15/11 *Holton High School Away  4:00PM 

Saturday 04/16/11 OCM @ Shelby/Hart Away  9:00AM 
Tuesday 04/19/11 *Reed City High School Home 4:00PM 

Thursday 04/21/11 *Central Montcalm High Sch Away  4:00PM 
Tuesday 04/26/11 *Big Rapids High School Home 4:00PM 

Saturday 04/30/11 Ken Smith Tourn. Home 9:00AM 
Tuesday 05/03/11 *Lakeview High School Home 4:00PM 

Thursday 05/05/11 Hart High School Home 4:00PM 
Tuesday 05/10/11 *White Cloud High School Away 4:00PM 

Friday 05/13/11 *Morley Stanwood HS Away 4:00PM 
Saturday 05/14/11 N. Muskegon Tourn. Away 9:00AM 

Tuesday 05/17/11 *Chippewa Hills High School Home 4:00PM 
Thursday 05/19/11 Shelby High School Away  4:00PM 

Friday 05/20/11 Montague High School Home 4:00PM 

Tuesday 05/24/11 Pentwater High School Away  4:00PM 

Softball 
Girls JV 

Tuesday 04/19/11 *Reed City High School Away 4:00PM 
Thursday 04/21/11 *Central Montcalm High Sch Home 4:00PM 

Tuesday 04/26/11 *Big Rapids High School Away 4:00PM 
Tuesday 05/03/11 *Lakeview High School Away 4:00PM 

Thursday 05/05/11 Hart High School Away  4:00PM 
Tuesday 05/10/11 *White Cloud High School Home 4:00PM 

Friday 05/13/11 *Morley Stanwood HS Home 4:00PM 
Tuesday 05/17/11 *Chippewa Hills High School Away 4:00PM 

Thursday 05/19/11 Shelby High School Home 4:00PM 

Friday 05/20/11 Montague High School Away 4:00PM 

Track 

Boys/Girls Varsity 

Wednesday 04/13/11 MCE Relays Away 4:00PM 

Saturday 04/16/11 Kingsley Invite Away 10:00AM 
Tuesday 04/19/11 *@ White Cloud w/Holton Away 4:30PM 

Thursday 04/21/11 Newaygo Invite Away 3:30PM 
Tuesday 04/26/11 *@ Chip Hills w/Morley Away 4:30PM 

Tuesday 05/03/11 *w/Lakeview & Big Rapids Home 4:30PM 
Saturday 05/07/11 Pine River Invite Away 9:30AM 

Tuesday 05/10/11 *@ Reed City w/Central Montclm 4:30PM 
Friday 05/13/11 OCM @ Shelby Away 4:00PM 

Saturday 05/14/11 Alma/Scottie Classic Away TBA 
Tuesday 05/24/11 League meet @ Holton Away 3:00PM 

 
Boys/Girls Middle School 

Wednesday 04/20/11 *@ Holton w/White Cloud Away 4:30PM 
Wednesday 04/27/11 *w/Morley & Chip Hills Home 4:30PM 

Friday 04/29/11 MCE Invite Away 4:00PM 
Wednesday 05/04/11 *@Lakeview w/Big Rapids Away 4:30PM 

Friday 05/06/11 White Cloud Invite Away 3:30PM 
Monday 05/09/11 Reed City Invite Away 3:00PM 

Wednesday 05/11/11 *@Central Mont. w/Reed City Away 4:30PM 



Middle School Principal Notes 

Our buildings partnered with Shelby State Bank and Sign Power to produce placemats for the local restaurants.  The middle 

school placemats will be out during the month of April.  If you visit Daniels, Hesperia House, Fanna's, Angelo and Ricardo's or 

Fat Boys, look for the placemats put together by the middle school staff. 

Shelby State Bank partnered with the middle school to provide our students with two sets of Michigan Chiller's and two sets of 

American  Chiller’s.  These books are written by the author Jonathan Rand who visited Hesperia Middle School students on 

March 25th.  Thank you Shelby State Bank for your continued support for our students’ success.    

Working together as a team, we can achieve great educational successes with your child.  Thank your for your support, in and 

out of the classroom.   

Have a great spring!    

Nancy Cairnduff   

Author Visits Hesperia 

Summer Food Programming Announcement 
 
TrueNorth Community Services announces the sponsorship of the Summer Food Service Program for Children. Free meals will be made availa-
ble to children 18 years of age and under or persons up to age 26 who are enrolled in an educational program for the mentally or physically 
disabled that is recognized by a State or local public educational agency. The meals will be provided without regard to race, color, national 
origin, age, sex, or disability. Meals will be provided at the site listed below: 
Dates to be announced 

 

St. Clair Elementary   Breakfast: 9:00a.m. — 9:30a.m. 
96 Division St.  Lunch: 12:30 p.m.-1:00 p.m. 
Hesperia, MI 49421  Monday thru Thursday 

Field trips on Fridays 

"In accordance with Federal law and U.S. Department of Agriculture policy, this institution is prohibited from 

discriminating on the basis or race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. 

To file a complaint of discrimination, write to USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, 

SW, Washington DC 20250-9410 or call (800) 795-3272 or (202) 720-6382 (TTY). USDA is an Equal oppor-

tunity provider and employer." 

Michigan Chillers author Jonathan Rand visited Hesperia on 

Friday, March 25th. Elementary and middle school students 

got to listen to and meet the Michigan author.  The author 

told the students about how he became a writer.  Some of 

our students won books signed by Mr. Rand, from his Michi-

gan Chiller series.   

*Help save energy *Help save landfill space 

 *Help save oil (1ton plastic = 4 barrels of oil) 

Hesperia Middle School Science Department will be compet-

ing against other schools in the county.  The school with the 

most recycled milk cartons wins a park bench made from 

recycled materials. 

Contest will run April 11-29th, 2011. 

Please save all #2 HDPE natural or white milk jugs (1 gallon).   

Please wash thoroughly and discard cap. 

Recycling Milk Jugs 



Middle School Project Focus 

What: We are offering great activities that allow students hands-on opportunities to build skills and knowledge to take with 

them outside of the program. We are proud to say that we competed in this year’s FIRST Lego Robotics Competition in 

Grandville, MI. Students in FOCUS have also been using the Lego robots during programming for a special activity that we 

call “Robot Wars”. Engineering skills are put to the test as students compete head to head to complete engineering chal-

lenges. We are proud to be working with the West Michigan Flight Academy at this time as well. Students in this program 

work through aviation activities that are all geared toward an actual pilot’s license! We have had an awesome art club this 

year that has done everything from culture inspired pieces to friendship bracelets. Homework time has been incredibly 

effective this year as we have expanded time available with tutors so that kids can work on homework through program-

ming if they need to. We have had numerous parties and field-trips as well. Students are anxiously waiting for an auction 

this spring. We have been awarding points for the auction based on participation, attitude, and teamwork within our group. 

We offer a wide range of activities that incorporate school and state standards for learning. From remote controlled cars to 

outdoor environmental studies, we are having a great time while learning at the same time. Stop in or call for information: 

Mr. Dan Postema, (231) 854-6615 ext: 8720 or e-mail at dpostema@truenorthservices.org  

Who: Students in grades 5 - 8 

Where: Hesperia Middle School 

When: FOCUS Hours: Monday – Thursday at 3:00 - 5:15 PM 

Morning programming: Tuesday – Friday at 7:00 to 8:00 AM 

What’s Happening this year - 

• Volunteer opportunities • Family nights • Art Club •Archery 
• Extra homework support • West Michigan Flight Academy  
• Robotics, engineering, and rocketry • Outdoor sports activities 
• Special field trips for students passing all “core” classes 
• YEAH club (Youth Environmental Advocates of Hesperia) and Much, much more! 

Important Dates 

The Most Fun Day Ever – May 21 at the TrueNorth Service Center 

Last day of FOCUS May 27th 

Summer FOCUS registration due May 31st  

SAVE THE 

DATE: Friday, May 6th  

Hesperia Middle School Carnival to be held in 

the middle school Gym, lobby and various 

classrooms.  Don’t miss out on the fun, 

games, prizes and much more.  The time will 

be announced at a later date.   

Holly Day Bake Sale 
I  would like to say thank you to everyone that participated with 

the annual Holly Day Bake Sale. From those that donated baked 

goods to the students and everyone that purchased the baked 

goods, thank you. 

A special thank you goes out to LuAnn Thomas and Project Fo-

cus  for their special donations.  

We raised a total o f $805.00 with the  proceeds going to the 

DeVos Children’s Hospital Oncology Center. 

 

Thanks Again, 

Cindy Gould 



Middle School Student Awards 

8th Grade AAA Winners 

Morgan Kruppe, Emily Prado, Tori 

Ross, Mary Tozer 

Lucas Smith, Eric Hussey 

8th Grade February Students of 

the Month 

Robin Golden, Adam Kass, 

Hunter Buchanan, Mary Tozer 

7th Grade February Students of 

the Month 

Nathan McKeown, Justin Priese 

Casey Whelan, Alexa Klemundt 

8th Grade 2nd Quarter All A Honor 

Roll 

Emily Prado, Mary Tozer, Ashley 

Ward 

5th Grade February Students of 

the Month 

Jeremiah Hosler, Lilah Majersky, 

Hannah Tinkham, Trentyn 

Gleason 

6th Grade February Students of 

the Month 

Emily Tinkham, Jacob Smith, 

Heather Burrell, Ceara Thomas 

Accelerated Reader Awards 

With a generous grant from the Fremont Area Community 

Foundation, our teachers reward individual students who 

meet certain point levels in the Accelerated Reader pro-

gram, as well as support team competitions for pizza par-

ties each marking period.  This grant is requested each 

year by the MS teachers and administered in their seminar 

classes.   

Many individual students reached personal goals during 

the 2nd marking period, with several students actually 

earning 2 or more treat bags.  Pictured below are the hap-

py readers: 



Elementary Happenings 

Elementary News 

Welcome to Spring and the completion of another marking period.    It has 

been a busy, but fun time for us at the elementary.  Our students and staff 

have participated in numerous activities over the past few months.  We have 

had several students successfully complete the Accelerated Reader track, 

reading enough to earn an AR T-shirt.  We celebrated “March is Reading 

Month” by Traveling Around the World through art and literature.  Several of 

our students’ artwork won County recognition.  We have held book fairs and 

dances and have gone bowling with our families. As you can tell we have ac-

complished a lot! 

We  had two special visitors come to our school to meet and share with our 

students.  Rod Snow, chalk artist and ventriloquist wowed us all as he creat-

ed art before our eyes.  He donated some of his work for our school.  Michi-

gan author, Johnathan Rand came to visit us as well.  He shared some of his 

personal adventures on how he became an author.  He encouraged students 

to try to find a passion for writing and reading.  Students raised money to 

help purchase sets of the “Michigan and American Chillers”  books for our 

library. Our students have been reading like crazy! 

Our 4th graders have been part of the West Michigan Link Up Symphony pro-

gram this year. The program is designed to increase students’ skills in per-

forming, creating and listening to music.  All students were provided with a 

recorder, workbook and trip to the Symphony in Muskegon. 

As we look forward towards the end of the year we have Kindergarten Round 

up at the end of April, Spring field trips are being planned along with upcom-

ing Track and Field Days.  Numerous lessons and projects are being prepared 

for a Spring full of learning.  

Thank you for your part in the education that takes place at Patricia St. Clair 

Elementary… we are in this together, learning and growing. 

Jennifer Kleiner- Elementary Principal 



Kindergarten/Kindergarten + 

Hesperia Community Schools 

Hesperia Community Schools will again offer Extended 

Day/All Day Kindergarten for 2011/2012 

All Day Kindergarten offers the following: 

• Structured Setting to Support K Program 

• Enrichment Activities 

• Increased Time for Kindergarten Curriculum 

Trained Staff with Early Childhood Education Endorse-

ment 

Parents will still have the option of a traditional half-

day kindergarten program. 

ENROLLMENT FOR K+ WILL TAKE PLACE DURING 

KINDERGARTEN ROUND-UP REGISTRATION, 

APRIL 25, 2011, 6:00 p.m.-  7:00 p.m., ELEMENTARY 

CAFETERIA 

 

ALL POTENTIAL KINDERGARTEN CHILDREN  

(5TH BIRTHDAY BEFORE DECEMBER 1, 2011) ARE 

INVITED TO PARTICIPATE IN OUR SPRING ROUND-

UP ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 27, 2011. 

 

Please call Patricia St. Clair Elementary School, 231 

854-6615, to register. 

Kindergarten Enrollment 

The Grand Rapids Symphony’s Wunder-wind Quintet will be visiting our school on Thursday, April 28th. Thanks in part to 

funding from the Gerber Foundation and the Newaygo County Council for the arts, this is a free event for our school. 

We will hold it in the elementary gym.    

Below is a schedule of times and classes attending: 

10:00-10:30 AM                 Kammer, Frendo, Hussey, Tozer, Brackett & White                          

10:45-11:15 AM                 Brauer, Balkema, Niblick, Bartolini, Corbin & Thomas 

1:00-1:30 PM                      Walch, Driza, Balcom, Dickerson &Pummel  

1:45-2:15 PM                      Hasted + 5th graders   

Grand Rapids Symphony Wunder-wind Quintet 

Hesperia Elementary School Focus Program 

What: Project FOCUS offers a healthy snack, 45 minutes of homework help, and an enrichment activity daily. Activities 

include: arts & crafts, science exploration, literacy learning, fitness, cooking, outdoor games, field trips, sports, and much 

more!  

Who: Grades 1 - 4  

When: Monday – Thursday 7:00 – 8:00 am (Morning Program), Monday—Thursday 3:00 -5:15 pm (Afternoon Program) 

Other Info: Also, periodic special events will be scheduled. To register or for questions, contact Tami Crawford at (231) 854-

6615 ext. 8613 (office) or tcrawford@truenorthservices.org  

Important Dates 

Most Fun Day Ever – May 21 at the TrueNorth Service Center 



Community Education News 

 

Summer Classes Begin June 1st! 

Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m.-3:30 p.m. 

FREE High School Completion Classes  

FREE Adult ABE, GED & High School Completion 

Classes for Eligible students 

FREE Classes to improve Reading & Math Skills 

FREE GED Testing for Eligible Students! 

Hesperia is an Official GED Testing Center 

Walk-in Registration Only 

Call for more information  

at 231-854-1044 

Leisure & Enrichment 

Adult & Children  

Sports/Fitness Classes & Workshops & More 

 

Call for a list of activities happening this summer!  

Register Early to ensure your spot in class or avoid 

cancellation!  

Do you or someone you know have a special 

talent or skill and would be willing to share with 

others?   

Call: 231-854-1044 

Credit Recovery 

Hesperia Community Education offers high school stu-

dents an alternative to earning high school credit and 

meeting graduation requirements.  Credit Recovery al-

lows students to make up courses in which they have 

received a failing grade.  When you enroll in Credit Re-

covery courses, you work with teachers to complete 

coursework as well as a comprehensive technology-

based program. 

Summer Classes are Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.  

Session I: June 20th-July 15th   (no July 4th) 

Session II:  July 18th-August 12th 

FOR REGISTRATION OR INFORMATION CONTACT  

HESPERIA COMMUNITY EDUCATION  

AT 231-854-1044 

G.E.D. PROGRAM 

The official GED Test is administered through Hes-

peria Community Education.  This program is de-

signed for those who would like to earn the Gen-

eral Educational Development (GED) diploma.  

Students must earn a passing score on the Official 

GED Practice Test before they may take the Offi-

cial GED Test.  Instructional focus will be on the 

topics that are included in the GED battery of five 

tests:  language arts/writing, language arts/

reading, science, social studies, and mathematics.  

An important feature of the GED Tests is an essay 

that documents your ability to write and communi-

ty effectively.  FREE classes are offered to those 

who qualify.  For more information, please contact 

231-854-1044 
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Hesperia High School Pace Program 

What: Want to meet new people, make friends, build your skills and meet your goals? Come to PACE! Take advantage of 

homework help, credit recovery, career building, enrichment activities and college visits (especially in the spring and 

summer). This after-school program is offered to students in the mornings as well. Our staff includes teachers and people 

that are in the building during the school day. This summer we will be visiting various colleges, such as Ferris State Uni-

versity, attending Camp Henry daily for a week, building a school garden, and several other fun and educational activities 

and field trips. This is a great program to keep your kids on track with what is expected of them at school. Contact Kylea 

O’Connell if you have any questions at (231) 854-6049 or e-mail at koconnell@truenorthservices.org. 

Who: 9th- 12th graders. 

When: PACE is held after school Monday-Thursday on every week that school is in session. After-school programming 

runs from 3:10 - 5:15 PM. Morning programming is Monday-Friday and runs from 7:00 - 8:10 AM.  

Where: Hesperia High School 

Other Info: Programming is FREE. Contact Site Coordinator, Kylea O’Connell at (231) 854-6049, or kocon-

nell@truenorthservices.org for more information. 

 

What’s Happening 

• College Visits: GVSU, Ferris, Northwestern, MCC Volunteer Opportunities 

• Apprenticeship Program—career opportunities  Disc Golf 

• Greenhouse, building a school garden   Field Trips: Fredrick Meijer Gardens, Camp Henry, and 

       many more! 

• Archery      Mixed Martial Arts 

Log on to our website at www.hesp.net 


